## University of Rhode Island

## DigitalCommons@URI

Pell Letters (1978)

Education: National Endowment for the Arts and Humanities, Subject Files II (1962-1996)

7-24-1978

## Pell Letters (1978): Correspondence 72

Claiborne Pell

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.uri.edu/pell\_neh\_II\_64

## **Recommended Citation**

Pell, Claiborne, "Pell Letters (1978): Correspondence 72" (1978). *Pell Letters (1978)*. Paper 72. https://digitalcommons.uri.edu/pell\_neh\_ll\_64/72

This Correspondence is brought to you by the University of Rhode Island. It has been accepted for inclusion in Pell Letters (1978) by an authorized administrator of DigitalCommons@URI. For more information, please contact digitalcommons-group@uri.edu. For permission to reuse copyrighted content, contact the author directly.

Mr. Bernard B. Lopez
Executive Director
New Mexico Arts Commission
Lew Wallace Building
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87503

Dear Mr. Lopez:

I appreciate having the opportunity to respond to your letter opposing the inclusion of the Arts and Humanities Endowments in a new Department of Education.

I favor the concept of according the arts and humanities cabinet-level status and recognition. I believe this could ultimately be accomplished through a Department of Education and Culture which guarantees that the position of the arts and humanities is strengthened and not diminished. I realize, however, that achieving this goal may not be possible at this time. Accordingly, I favor the establishment of a Department of Education that does not include the two Endowments.

Again, thank you for writing.

Ever sincerely,

Claiborne Peli Chairman Subcommittee on Education, Arts, and Humanitées

AC:cf